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To keep the neighborhood well advised of progress in the investigation and 
cleanup at the Madison Kipp Corporation Property, DNR will release updates 
directly to neighbors through the DNR’s website (dnr.wi.gov, search: “Kipp”) and 
through this e-newsletter system. DNR will make efforts to notify property owners 
and tenants, in advance, when specific data is released that references their 
property or an adjacent location. 
 
Sub-Slab Testing Begins at DNR-led Sites 
This week, the contractor hired by DNR to perform sub-slab vapor samples and 
indoor air samples at more than 25 homes in the vicinity of Madison Kipp 
Corporation will begin to collect a portion of those samples.  Tests are scheduled 
for at least nine homes.  These are the homes whose owners have signed 
access agreements with the DNR.   
 
The DNR’s contractor, SCS/BT Squared, began sampling those homes 
Wednesday, April 11, and Thursday, April 12.  Additional homes will be sampled 
in the future, including the weeks beginning April 16, and April 23. 
 
If your home has been slated for testing by DNR’s contractor (Click here for a 
map of sampling locations), you should have received an access agreement by 
mail from DNR.  If you are on the list to be sampled by DNR’s contractor, and 
have not yet submitted your access agreement, please sign it as soon as 
possible and return it to the DNR.  If you do not plan to sign the agreement or 
have questions, please contact project manager Mike Schmoller (608.275.3303, 
michael.schmoller@wisconsin.gov). 

Additional Resources 

 
Where Can I Find More Information?   
 
Website:    dnr.wi.gov: Search “Kipp” 
 
Public Document Repository: Hawthorne Public Library Information Desk 

For hours and contact information visit 
www.madisonpubliclibrary.org/hawthorne, 608-246-4548 

 
Whom Can I Contact to Ask a Question or Make a Comment? 
 
DNR Soil/Groundwater Cleanup:  Mike Schmoller, WDNR Project Manager 
     608.275.3303, michael.schmoller@wisconsin.gov  
 
Health Effects of Contamination:  John Hausbeck, Public Health – Madison & Dane Co.  
     608.243.0331, jhausbeck@publichealthmdc.com 
 
General Community Concerns:   Linda Hanefeld, WDNR Team Supervisor 
 608.275.3267, linda.hanefeld@wiconsin.gov 

http://dnr.wi.gov/topic/Brownfields/documents/kipp/samplemap_3-12.pdf
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